
To: SWTX College Board and College President

From: Derek Sandoval, 
SWTX Vice President Administrative Services 

Date: March 11, 2025 

RE: Recommendation for Approval of Bond Projects

As part of our commitment to institutional improvement for student success, I am recommending the 
approval of the following bond projects.

• Parking lot repairs and Briscoe Building Drive
• Administration and Library Elevator Installation
• Gymnasium HVAC Installation-to include cosmetic upgrades and construction of a new foyer 

entrance
• Garner Science Ventilation Installation
• Witt Nursing Addition of Skills Lab and Sim Lab

These projects will be a valuable investment in SWTX future and will significantly benefit our faculty, 
staff, and students.  I respectfully request the Board’s approval to proceed with the 
architectural/engineering planning and RFP’s for these initiatives.
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